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27 August 2020 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

As you are well aware, the car parks at Grange Campus can be extremely busy at the start 
and end of the school day, as are the surrounding access roads.  Your patience with this 
situation is greatly appreciated however with safety as our first priority, all users are asked 
to follow the existing signage and road markings which are in place to facilitate organised 
and safe movement of traffic.  In particular, we ask all users to avoid parking for any length 
of time in the following areas: 

 

 Disabled spaces (unless you have a disability badge); 

 Drop-off points; 

 Restricted zones and verges on Beech Avenue; and 

 Bus bay, (on entering from Beech Avenue, all cars should turn left into the main car 
park rather than entering the bus bay on the right to drop off passengers).  Please 
give priority to buses! 

 

Following the above guidelines will not solve our traffic congestion problems but will 
hopefully minimise the risk of an accident happening.  Only by reducing the number of cars 
entering the area will we solve the congestion problem but this would require a collective 
lifestyle change by all of us.  Perhaps this is worth considering.  

 

Finally, children and young people can be very unpredictable in their movements – please 
continue to be highly vigilant and patient at these very busy times in and around our 
Campus.   

 

Thank you for your forbearance in this matter. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Robert Johnston 

Head Teacher 

 

tel:01563525509

